Police 478-3115

VOL. 101, NO. 11

ANDOVER, N. Y.

For The/Week Ending Thursday, March 18, 1965

\$3.50 year, 10c copy



Mrs. Gussie O'Dell, a p in the Bethesda Hospital for ment of injuries sustained in fall at her home, returned to her

fall at her home, returned to her home Friday.

Donald Emery was in the Jones Memorial Hospital Sunday until Wednesday for observation and medical treatment.

John Atwell was admitted to the Jones Memorial Hospital Monday and underewent surgery Wednesday.

Clyde Harris was admitted Saturday to the Robert Packer Host

urday to the Robert Packer Hospital at Sayre, Pa., for observation and medical treatment.

Charles Gavin was a patient in the Robert Packer Hospital in Sayre, Pa., from Saturday until Wednesday for X-Rays and med-ical treatment ical treatment.

\$26 Million Highway Program Planned In Hornell District

Under Proposed 1965-66 Budget Albany - A \$26 million State highway program is projected in the six-county Hornell District of the State Department of Public Works in the 1965-66 fiscal year under Governor Rockefeller's pro-posed budget, the Department an-nounced March 16, 1965.

Local Area Motorists will cer-tainly be pleased to know that several of these projects will remedy a couple of sections of that are just about the

worst in the State.

Two of the projects will be carried out on Route 17 in Steuben County, one from the Allegany-Steuben County line easterly 5.47 miles to Greenwood, and the other from Greenwood easterly 5.85 miles to Greenwood, and the other-from Greenwood easterly 3.85 miles to a point near the intersec-tion of Route 36 west of Jasper. Another terrible section that will be taken care of is the Re-construction of Route 243 in Al-legany County, from Route 19 at Caneadea westerly 6.6 miles to a point beyond Rushford, which will be bypassed. About half the section will be rebuilt on new lo-cation and hills and curves will be motified in the \$1.5 million project.

Notice OES Officers

There will be a practice Sunday afternoon at 2:30 at the Masonic Temple for the Visitation of District Officers Monday night. All officers are requested to be pres-

Rosemary Wightman, Matron

New Arrivals

Mr. and Mrs. Larry Mead (Judy-Carr) of Hornell, R.D. 3, are the parents of a son, born Monday, March 15, 1965 at the Bethesda Hospital. Mrs. Mead is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Victor Carr, former residents of Andover.

OES Notice

The regular meeting of Anna . McArthur Chapter No. 242, OES, will be held Monday evening, March 22nd at 8 p. m. at the OES, will be held Monday evening, March 22nd at 8 p. m. at the Masonic Temple. At this time we will have the Official Visitation of the District Grand Officers of Allegany District. All members are welcome and we hope to have a

good attendance. Rosemary Wightman, Matron

Grange News

Andover Grange will meet for their regular meeting Wednesday night, March 24th at 8:30. All officers please be preent. The 1st and 2nd degree will be conferred at this time.

Those attending please bring cookies for refreshments.

٩

Mrs. Frank Maulby

Mrs. Myrtle Maulby, 86, died Friday night, March 12, 1965. She had resided in Andover most of her life.

Mrs. Maulby was born June 26,

1878, a daughter of Matthew and Minnie Baker Halsey. On Dec. 24, 1894, she was married to Frank Maulby who preceded her in death. She was a member of

m death. She was a member of the Andover Baptist Church.
Surviving are two daughters,
Mrs. Gertrude Hazzard of Belmont, and Mrs. Clara Chandler of Wellsville; a sister, Mrs. Lydia Kenyon of Andover; four grand-children; five great-grandchildren; and several nieces and nephews.
Funeral services were held Monday at 3:30 p. m., at the James B. Mulholland Funeral Home, Andover, with the Rev. Samuel McGarvey of the Christian and Missionary Alliance Church of Wellsville officiating. Burial was in Hillside Cemetery, Andover.

Record 501 Votes Cast In Local Village Election

A record 501 Voters turned out for Tuesday's Local Village Election which surprised even the Candidates engaged in the fray Mayor Paul Kilbane, unopposed, scored 377 votes; with Charles Ruger leading the Trustee vote with 315 votes; Howard McAndrew, 273; Ronald Taylor, 214 and Richard Witthe 182:

z votes write-ins for Mayor with F. G. Crawford receiving one and form-er Mayor Hugh Barlow getting

er Mayor.

The voting machine tally actually read 502 but it skipped one number between 490 and 500 which accounted for the apparent discrepance.

Several voters showed up to the polls were closed

Several voters showed up to vote after the polls were closed while others werking out of fown remarked that they would have been able to vote if the polls had been open until 8 or 9 P. M., as they are in General Election.

The challenging Candidates put a great deal of effort into their campaign coming out with Presidental Type Campaign Posters which were actually real photographs; while the Republican incumbents came out with a letter

cumbents came out with a letter on Monday craiming credit for almost everything good that had been accomplished in the Village limits during the past few years with their No. 1 item being the completion of the new State Highway Route 21.

Clarence R. Baker

Clarence R. Baker, formerly of 61 Sawyer St., Hornell, died Monday, March 15, 1965 in Tampa, Fla., where he had been living since last October. He

Monday, March 15, 1966 in Tampa, Fla., where he had been living since last October. He was 71 years old.

A native of Andover, he spent most of his life in Sidney, having moved to Hornell two years ago. He had been employed by the Scintilla Magneto Division of Bendix Aviation Corp., at Sidney, retiring in 1956 after 23 years with the firm.

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. Nellie H. Baker; two daughters, Mrs. Norma Viele of Sidney and Mrs. Richard E. Borst of Hornell; one son, Robert B. Baker of Monroe, Conn.; one brother, Denzel Baker of Andover; four sisters, Mrs Stanley Mace of Hornell, Mrs. Rex Starr of Little Genesee, Mrs. Nina Witter of Unadilla and five grandchildren.

The body will be at the Crandall and Crandall Funeral Home in Hornell Friday where the funeral and commital services will

in Hornell Friday where the funeral and commital services will be held at 1 p. m. Saturday with the Rev. Dr. Lloyd G. Schell of the First Presbyterian Church in Hornell, officiating. Burial be in Glenwood Cemetery Oneonta.

Keep On Buying Savings Bonds

News That's **Print To Fit**

Well, now that the smoke has cleared away from the local election battle, it is up to every interested Citizen to get in back of our Village Officials and see that should be — with the hiring of an Electric Superintendent as Top Priority

should be — with the hiring of an Electric Superintendent as Top Priority.

It is also the duty of every Citizen to point out things that they think are wrong to these officials, and if they are not corrected — then they should attend the Village Board Meetings and find out why.

As far as the election itself is concerned, there was certainly a wonderful turn-out of voters with 501 local citizens casting their ballots; with a total population of only 1241 people at the last Census, we didn't realize that were over 500 elegible voters—yet there were quite a few people that didn't get back from work in time to vote!

Which reminds us — all across the country citizens are going on pretent workeds.

Which reminds us — all across the country citizens are going on protest marches — running off at the mouth about discrimination against Negro Voters; and yet, in many local communities—discrimination is being shown against the working man that doesn't get home from work until after 6 P. M. (And don't forget the women that work at Affred.)

It would seem as if the polls

It would seem as if the polls should be open from 12:00 Noon until at least 8:00 or 9:00 F M.

which comes only once a for Village Elections). After all that hour can't to too late for the Village Board since they them-selves chose to hold Grievance Day hours from 7:00 P. M. until 11:00 P. M., this past year. This entirely excluded all of the people working at the Pre-Heater and Worthington on the afternoon shift, so that if they had wanted to appear with a grievance—they would have had to lay off work to

do it.

In passing we feel, that the important thing gleamed from the fray was the fact that many votters are not satisfied and are beginning to take an active interest to see that things are changed. After all, one or two Board Members can't change things very much—when they are out-numbered and opposed on vital issues. While still on the election sub-

ject—we heard quite a few com-ments about the legality of a Vil-lage Board Member—and Candid-ate's wife serving on the Election Board. In fact one person told us that he went as far as to ask the County Election Board about this point with the answer being: "that it is legal—but not in good

Boy, winter sure hates to give up doesn't it? Just take a look at the Low Temperatures that the "Boys down at the Pump Station" have recorded for the past week: the 12th: Low 6, High 27;—13th L. 5, H. 34;—14th: L. 10, H. 38;—15th: L. 25, H. 34;—16th L. 25, H. 34;—17th: L. 11, H. 30;—and today's Low was 26.

Of course that snow late vectors

Of course that snow late yester-Of course that snow late yester-day afternoon and last evening made driving as treacherous as it has been all winter. A truck driv-er told us at 5 P. M., that traffic was tied up on Norton Summit, West of Wellsville; and a local driver reported that it took him 2 hours to come here from Olean. We noticed that the local Town

We noticed that the local Town We noticed that the local Town crew went out with their sanding crew and plow right after supper, and later on in the evening we saw Frank out sanding the local streets. We suppose to some people this might not seem necesary—because if it warms up the next day the snow may melt off. next day the snow may melt off as it did today. However, if the streets are slippery whether its Winter or Spring — anyone can crack up or get killed on them, and it wouldn't help them one darn bit if the snow melted off the next day! It would just make it

Miss Anna Laura Crandall

Miss Anna Laura Crandall, 93, of the fown of sadependence, died Friday, March 12, 1965 in the Jones Memorial Hospital follow-Jones Memorial Hospital following a long illness. She had resided at Mary's Nursing Home in Wellsville for the past four years. A lifelong resident of Independence, she was born Oct. 26, 1871, a daughter of William R. and Emilie Benjamin Crandall.

Miss Crandall was a consistent member of the Independence

Miss Crandall was a consistent member of the Independence Seventh Day Baptist Church since a child and was organist of this church for fifty years. She also served as treasurer of the church for twenty-five years and was a Sabbath School Teacher for many years. She was an active member of the Ladies Aid Society of the Independence Church at the time of her death.

Her closest survivors are first cousins: Dr. Ben Crandall of Al-

cousins: Dr. Ben Crandall of Alfred, E. Roger Crandall of Bath, Celestia Clarke of Independence Grace Spicer of Andover and

Grace Spicer of Andover and
Mary Swiger of Pittsburgh, Pa.
Funeral services were conducted at 1:30 p. m., Monday at the
Seventh Day Baptist Church in
Independence, with the Rev. Hurley Warren pastor of the Seventh
Day Baptist Church of Alfred Station officiating. Burial was in tion officiating. Buria Independence Cemetrey. Burial was in

Bloodmobile Visit Successful

There were 65 pints of blood

at Andore on March 8th. This was one of the most successful visits of past several years and proves that the people of the Village of Andover are interested in this humanitarian program.

Glenn Bronson, Chairman of Andover Bloodmobile visit, wishes to express his thanks to all the donors as well as to all that helped the program in various capacities.

The nurses that helped in the program were: Mrs. Florence Greene, Mrs. Florence Tuttle, Mrs.

Greene, Mrs. Florence Tuttle, Mrs. Phyllis Wilson, Mrs. Rosemary York, Mrs. Lena Leonard and Mrs. Madeline Shellman.

The canteen was staffed by Mrs. Donna Mulholland, Mrs. Esther—Tuttle, Mrs. Bea Common, Mrs. Winifred Gath, Mrs. Vivian Coffin, Mrs. Clara Norris, Mrs. Margaret Kemp and Mrs. Evelyn Bronson. Also assisting were the members of the Future Nurses Club of Andover Central School.

Registering of all donors was

Registering of all donors was done by Mrs. Gerry Oakes and Mrs. Hazel Burgett.

Mrs. Dolores Baker, Mrs. Carol Carpenter, Mrs. Edith Holmes and Mrs. Vivian Coffin helped in mak-

Mrs. Vivian Coffin helped in making phone calls in the solicitation of the donors.

Thanks also go to the cafeteria, Mrs. Jean Brown and staff in preparation of coffee and juice and also to the people who furnished cookies.

Special thanks go to ithe 78 people who showed up to donate blood. 65 of these were able to give and 13 were deferred because of colds or other reasons at this time.

easier for the undertaker and mourners.

We understand that the local We understand that the local syrup producers had a real good run last week and ended up with fancy and No. 1 products—but this week there hasn't hardly been a drop in the bucket. However, with it warming up today things should improve in this area.

Spring arrives officially at 3:05 P. M., Eastern Standard Time on Saturday, March 20. With the arrival of Spring, those whose thoughts can only turn to youthful love in makeum discounts. ful love in memory dim, very often begin to think of baseball. spring practice, and the summer long pennant races.

Boost Your Home Town!

Library News

The following Memorial Books have been added to Andover Free Library:

Travel Guide to the Hawaiian Islands", by Bob Krauss, given by Mr. and Mrs. Wendell Vars in memory of Mrs. Gordon Cart-

"Stagestruck", by Maurice Zolotow, given by Mrs. Andrew Fuller and Mr. and Mrs. Porter Richard-son in memory of Mrs. Gordon Cartwright

"Wonder of Animal Migration", by Jacuelyn Berrill, given by Mr. and Mrs. Alvin M. Hoover in memory of Mrs. Grace Lusk The following books were given

by Mr. and Mrs. Frank Holmes:
"The Silver Chalice", by Thomas
Costain in memory of Mrs. Lina Ruger
"The Grove of Eagles",

"The Grove of Eagles", by Winston Graham, in memory of James Monahan "First Papers", by Laura Z. Hobson, in memory of Mrs. Eliz-abeth Ryckman Cornwell

Hobson, in memory of Mrs. Elizabeth Ryckman Cornwell
"The Family Treasury of Children's Stories" — Book I and Book
II — by Pauline Rush Evans, in memory of Mrs. Richard Harder

The following list of books have been received from the Southern Tier Library System, which are available for a certain length of

time:
"Buddhism", by Henri Arvon
"Understanding Juvenile Delinquency", by Lee Steiner
"Family Camping", Better

"Family Camping", Homes & Gardens "Landscape Planning Homes & Gardens

"Fireside Treasury of Medern Humor", byScott Meredith "Times Three", by Phyllis Mc-

"Times Times, "Ginley
"Keep Your Garden Healthy",
by Louis Pyenson:
"Gardening Without Poisons",
by Beatrice Hunter
"Mr. Boo", by Bettye K. Rutler

"Mr. Doc", by Rettye K. Rutler "Captive of the Senecas", by John Brick
"Rocket, Missiles & Moon, by

"Rocket, Missiles & Moon., Sy Charles Coombs "A Crown For Thomas Peters", by Maurice Hennessy "Boy Gets Car", by Henry G.

Felsen
"Scruffy", by Paul Gallico
"The Mystery Gatepost", by
Bothwell
"Windigo", by J. P. Annixter
"Johnny Crown's Party", by L.

Brooke "Blue Mystery", by M. Benary

Isbert
"The Robber Ghost", by *Anckarsvard
"Spurs For Suzanne", by B.
Cavanna
"The Book of Three", by L

Alexander

Alexander

"Ada And The Wild Duck", by
E. Brecht

"Humorous Poetry For Children", by William Cole

"Angelo—The Naughty One",
by H. Garrett

"Puppet & Pantomime Plays".
by V. Howard

"Houses", by I. and R. Adler

"The Ark", by M. Benary-Isbert

"Dan Dooley's Luck Star", by
R. Friedman R. Friedman

Friedman
"Papa Small", by Lois Lenski
one Is Gone", by Wanda Gag
"Sign of the Golden Fish", by

G. Robinson(
"The Wonderful World of Dogs" by Beth Brown
"Abracadabra Mystery", by Ra

mona Maher
"This Is The House Where Jack
Lives", by J. Heilbroner
"Aunt Vinnie's Invasion", by
Karin Anckarsvard
"Zoo Fabies", by William

Bridges Bridges
"The Pantheon Story of Art
for Young People", given by Mr.
and Mrs. Raymond O. Snyder, Mr.
And Mrs. Harold Auckland and
Mr. and Mrs. Graig Snyder in
memory of John A. Burrows.

Wayne Burch, EM3, of Nor-fell, Va., son of Mr. and Mrs. Wellman Burch of Andover, left in Monday morning from Virginia en route to Portugal and